Freedom of Information Act 2000 – debt recovery
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
I was delighted to learn you have recovered so much money back in 2010/11 and commend the council for doing internal work, thereby reducing fees to external consultants and maximising net gains to the Council.

I assume Moore Stephens were used in 2010/11 hence you have used them again (sounds like a sensible commercial decision where so much was recovered, and I'm pleased as so often these big names over promise and under deliver, by trying to offer all things to all men. I note the big 4 were in the press just this week for sloppy work. 

For the file, please clarify it was Moore Stephens who was used back in 2010/11 as you have not specifically confirmed this (I did ask this in my original note). Also, roughly how much was paid in fees to recover the £300,000 (if the council do not keep this info, then can you ask the supplier?).

Answer: We do not have details of who was engaged to undertake this piece of work in 2010/11, nor the amount of fees paid, hence we were unable to respond to the original question.  
This letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

You mention internal work was undertaken since 2010/11 and use of software. Was this "In house developed" or specialist external software (sounds like it is no longer being used), but please confirm. If it was external software how much was paid to Microsoft or whoever it was in total (please provide the name of the company). 
The company/supplier is Proactis and the software is AP Solution Intelligent Capture (OCR). The annual charge is £14,978, the contract runs from March 2017 to Feb 2020 and the system was supplied by Unit 4. 

When did Moore Stephens start work and how much has been recovered so far. 
Moore Stephens started work on 3rd Februay 2017
Information in relation to amount recovered isn’t currently held as work with Moore Stephens is ongoing.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
Finally, you mention a framework and a mini competition, can you let me have details of which other consultancies were on this framework
https://ccs-agreements.cabinetoffice.gov.uk/. The framework used has now expired, and Leicester City Council does not hold the information requested therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 

Further information regarding the current framework can be found at: http://ted.europa.eu/TED/notice/udl?uri=TED:NOTICE:230737-2013:TEXT:EN:HTML
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

